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DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: RH

	Application No: 
	3/2009/0220

	Development Proposed:
	Proposed porch at front entrance to accommodate wheelchair access. Provision of disabled toilets at Pendleton Village Hall, Pendleton, Clitheroe.



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	No observations received.

	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A

	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control

Policy ENV16 – Development Within Conservation Areas.

	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to Pendleton Village Hall within the settlement of Pendleton.

Permission is sought for a proposed porch to the eastern elevation of the building with approx. dimensions of 1.7m x 3.6m x 3.9m in height to provide improved access to the building for wheelchair users and both interior and exterior alterations to provide a disabled toilet towards the western side of the building.

In terms of visual impact the scale, size and design of the proposed porch is acceptable and as the works to create the additional disabled toilet are primarily internal with only the removal of a door and replacement with a window any potential visual impact will be minimal.

With regards to neighbouring residential impact as the proposals are a sufficient distance from any residential properties any potential impact will be minimal.

Therefore, I do not consider this application would cause a significant detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the area or on the residential amenity of the occupiers of the surrounding properties. As such, the application is recommended accordingly.


	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant visual impact on the character of the Conservation Area nor does it have an adverse effect on nearby residential amenity.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 03/04/2009














